
Pioneer Band Association Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, June 7, 2011 
 
Present: David Leach, Nancy Waring, Gloria Wilson, David Baum, Kathy Shipan, 
Paulette Schonsheck, Carol Flannagan, Bill Maxbauer, Jan Maxbauer, Marianne 
Blaesing, Robin Hess, Tyler Leach, Kevin Blaesing, Kaylee Schonsheck, Carolynn 
Hayman, Anna Hayman, Diane Roulston, Sara King, Angela Szewczul, Kathy Sun, 
Duxin Sun, Skye Huerta, Mario Sulaksana, Becca Shipan, Bo Peng, Monica Fink, Aprille 
McKay, Jordan McKay, Jiawei Wang, Ruby Emberling, Geoff Emberling, Elliot Polot, 
Bart Polot, Reina Larkin, Hubert Rast, Moritz Lehner, D’Arcy Cook, Dean Brigham, 
Laura Sheets, Sara Park, Steve Park, Harry Lee, Gina Son, Hangil Choi, Alex Ginsberg, 
Ken Simon, Ron Simon, Andrew Hocott, Marie T. Hocott, Arline Geronimus, Nancy 
Ambrose King, Eddie Codrington, Andrew Smith, Jakob Smith, Josh Sherick, Margie 
Sherick, Wendy Hiller, Stacey Pakela, Lucy Li, Sarah Begley, Amaris Sim, Kevin Zhang, 
Nora Rast, Tao Jiang, Kevin Jiang, Rennie Cotner, Allyson Cotner, Nancy Eubanks, 
Halley Bass, Jeannette Shapiro, Wanda Castle, Chris Coverly, Alayna Coverly, Barb 
Martin, Jeff Terrell, Nick Terrell, Mary Kabisch, Telana Kabisch, Alpa Parikh, Tim 
Doyle, Anna Latterner, John Fan, Hannah Lynn, William Chen, Natalie Martin, Maddie 
Allen, Mike Flannagan, Kevin Flannagan, Aina Kelsaw-Fletcher, EunSoo Park, Denise 
Ten Brink, Amy Higgins, Carol Kamm, Vijaya Nadimpalli, Lisa McKarns, Jack 
McKarns, Jared Kaufman, Lisa Wolf, Linda Long, Edward Diehl, Jihong Guo, Brinda 
Yarlagadda, and John Bound 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:37 
 
President’s Report – Gloria Wilson 
Thank you to all volunteers!!  Introduced Marianne Blaesing as new PBA President and 
reminded everyone that board members’ contact info is on the agenda. 
 
Secretary’s report – Bill and Jan Maxbauer reporting 
Minutes from April 19 meeting were reviewed, and were unanimously approved without 
changes. 
 
Treasurer’s Report – Carol Flannagan 
We did really well this year.  We want to be $20,000 over in a non-tour year and we are 
in really good shape.  Please look at the highlights (just highlights! the income  
minus expenses as listed will not add up to the net gain for the year) and let us know if 
you want more info. 
 

Financial Highlights 
June 7, 2011 PBA Meeting 

 
Income 

Total Fundraising $39,600 
Program Fees $7,080 

 
Expense Highlights 

Supplemental Instruction $6,197 
Equipment and Music $7,222 



Social Activities $7,995 
Conferences $827 
Management, Banking & Accounting $3,650 
 

Net Gain for Fiscal Year $31,000 
 
Vice President Report– Kathy Shipan and David Baum reporting 

• Main responsibility is gathering volunteers to chair committees.  
• Thanks to those who have helped!   
• Those who did chair a committee will receive a call asking to do it again. 
• Please be involved. Twenty percent do most of the work.  Nancy and David can’t 

do more!  Please step in. 
• The following committees need chair positions (if you are ready to step up talk to 

David Baum or Kathy Shipan): 
Car Wash  
Marching escort  
Hydration and hospitality  
Uniforms 
PTO Thrift Shop  
Senior Activities  
Band Banquet 
Bowling Party 
Zippy Car Wash 

 
Directors’ Reports   
Nancy Waring: 
It has been a great year working with your children; so proud of the kids and parents. 
 
David Leach: 
It was a great year with lots of cool stuff.  Right now it is time to thank Gloria Wilson!  
She has served a wonderful four years as PBA President.  She moved her family here so 
her children could be a part of the Pioneer Band Program and took over the presidency.  
She was instrumental in making the China Tour happen.  We would like to recognize all 
of the work she has given to the bands with a $200 gift certificate to the Main Street 
Association and $1700 has been donated to the PBA General Scholarship Fund her name.  
 
  
Tour Presentations and information: 
Three companies presented information; Bright Spark, Educational Tours and Bob 
Rogers.  Possible tours to New York, Orlando and Toronto are in consideration.  Ballots 
were marked and turned in. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:53pm. 
 
Submitted by Bill and Jan Maxbauer, Co-Secretaries 
 


